
Board of Health Minutes 

June 20, 2017 

 

 

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Ms. Moeller and Ms. Amodei present.  Mr. Parkin was 

absent.   

 

The minutes of the meeting of June 6
th

 were approved as written. 

 

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment. 

 

Summer Board of Health Meetings 

 

July 18, and August 15
th

. 

 

Trash & Recycling 

 

The Board continued to discuss alternatives to dropping off trash and recycling at the transfer 

station. 

 

The curbside contractor could use our bulky item fee list for charging the resident for the pickup 

of bulky items.   

 

The sale of roll-offs at the transfer station was also discussed.  Ms. Moeller will go to the transfer 

station to take pictures of the equipment. 

 

The Board understands that we must use 32 gallon trash containers for the collection for all 

residents.  If they want a second one; they would have to pay for it. 

 

 Larger containers for recycling can be provided; possibly 64 or 90 gallons per the grant. 

 

Ms. Amodei will contact Irene Congdon and our Town Administrator Tracey Hutton to discuss 

what the best way is to begin the process of bidding.  

 

Pesticides  

 

Ms. Moeller began researching the requirements of spraying of pesticides on town property.  She 

is working on a memo to be sent to all pertinent town departments about it. 

 

34 Maple Street- Lot 3 

 

The Board signed a building permit application for the above after confirming that the water test 

report met all requirements except arsenic.  A filtering system will be required for occupancy.  

They also confirmed by reviewing the building plans that 4 bedrooms are proposed.  The septic 

plan is approved for 4 bedrooms. 

 



Lot 10 Alexander Way 

 

A plan for a conventional system was approved in 2015 for the above.  The new plan submitted 

is designed using infiltrators.  The Board approved the new plan.  The water test report met all 

requirements except arsenic.  A filtering system will be required for occupancy.   

 

626 Groton Street – Lot 3 

 

The Board reviewed a septic plan for the above and approved it.  This plan was previously 

approved but expired.  The water test report met all requirements except arsenic.  A filtering 

system will be required for occupancy.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


